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THE MASON-DIXON HERALD 
 

President  Dick Tracy        610-207-2016 dtracy@ptd.net  
Vice President  Marshall Mauck        804-580-6401 Mauck804@aol.com  
Secretary  Martha Hundley        336-334-0104 marthun830@yahoo.com 
Treasurer  Helen Blackwell        804-356-9351 helenzblackwell@aol.com 
Wagon Master  Bob Deal        704-682-0345        bobdeal@bellsouth.net 
Historian  MaryAnne Weinberg 540-710-6555 lw9966@verizon.net 

 
PRESIDENT’S REPORT 
 
Hi everyone,  
   I am late in getting out a March Chapter Newsletter, mostly because I don’t have a 
lot of information to share at this time and I have been goofing off here in Florida and 
trying to learn how to hit a golf ball!!!  Without much success I must add. 
 
  You should have just received an email from our fantastic Rally Master, Bob Deal 
that describes our first Chapter Rally at Tuck in The Wood Campground on Saint 

Helena Island, SC. on Wednesday, April 3 with early arrival on Tuesday April 2, 

through Sunday, April 7.  Be sure to call and make your reservations soon if you have 

not already done so.  If anyone has questions or needs a resend the rally information 
email please contact Bob on his Cell:  704-682-0345 or email him at his new email 
address of bdeal49@gmail.com  
 
Bob is working on the remainder of our rally schedule for this year and hopes to 
finalize them soon so we can all work the dates into our calendars. 
 
 I hope you all enjoy a Happy Easter and a warm and sunny Spring.  As always, if I 
can be of assistance to anyone in the chapter please let me know.    
 Dick 
  
New Chapter Members 
 
Last month we introduced our two newest couples - Diane & David Jorio of 
Graysonville, MD, and Zane & Sue Ann Murphy of Fork Union, VA. and we look 
forward to seeing them at our rallies. 
   
We continue to review the monthly listing of new Discovery owners for additional 
potential members.  If you have any leads on any “D” owners eligible to join our 
chapter please feel free to invite them to join us at any rally. 
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TREASURERS REPORT 
The balance in the Mason-Dixon Account as of the end of February is $4,696.96 
 
 
DOAI RELATED INFORMATION –  
For quilters in our group, the quilts for 2013 National Rally have started their rounds.  If 

anyone has any questions contact Mary Anne Weinberg. 

 
 

MASON-DIXON CLOTHING –  

As I said in last month’s newsletter, we distributed the new light blue pullover golf 
shirts at the SE Regional to those who were there and had ordered them and here is 
a photo of the color and our logo with Lee and Grant in their respective colored 
uniforms.  
 

  
We have received requests from some members for a 
reorder and I have compiled a list of members who 
want to order the shirts in a reorder.  On that list is Sue 
Murphy, Zane Murphy , Pat Tracy, Larry Runge, Jana Davis, 
Diane & Dave Jorio, John & Alice Ricciardi.   

 
Anyone else who would still like to order one or more 
of these shirts is asked to please send me an email 
reply to this newsletter by the end of March telling 
me what size(s) you want for men’s and ladies.   I 
anticipate the cost will be $20 each.  They are 
available in men’s and ladies sizes from small to 3X.  I 
hope to send a reorder into our supplier in April.  
 

 

 

PRAYER LIST –  
 
Ron Kiebler’s sister, Mary Margaret Hott, passed away on March 5th and 
we extend our deepest sympathies to Ron and Alice and his family. 

 
Elizabeth Deal’s mother, Mabel Pritchard, who is now in a nursing home. 
 
Larry Weinberg’s sister, Lyn Blank, who has been experiencing heart 
and lung problems.  
 
Lee Barefoot, who is undergoing treatment for brain cancer. 
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MARCH 
BIRTHDAYS     ANNIVERSARIES 
       
14 Barbara McCormack  4 Jack & Darlene Torbert 
15 Becky Godwin   9 Dick & Sue Smith 
25 Marilyn Brown   12 Ronald & Alice Kiebler 
28 Sue Smith 
  
     
HUMOR FOR THE MONTH  -   
 
 Several days ago as I left a meeting at a hotel; I desperately gave myself a personal 
TSA pat down.   
I was looking for my keys.  They were not in my pockets.  A quick search in the 
meeting room revealed nothing.  
  
Suddenly I realized I must have left them in the car.  Frantically, I headed for the 
parking lot. 
My wife has scolded me many times for leaving the keys in the ignition.   
My theory is the ignition is the best place not to lose them. 
Her theory is that the car will be stolen.  As I burst through the door, I came to a 
terrifying conclusion.   
Her theory was right.  The parking lot was empty.  
  
I immediately called the police.  I gave them my location, confessed that I had left my 
keys in the car, and that it had been stolen. 
Then I made the most difficult call of all, "Honey," I stammered; I always call her 
"honey" in times like these.  
"I left my keys in the car, and it has been stolen."  
  
There was a period of silence.  I thought the call had been dropped, but then I heard 
her voice.   
"Idiot", she barked, "I dropped you off!" 
 Now it was my time to be silent.  Embarrassed, I said, "Well, come and get me."   
She retorted, "I will, as soon as I convince this policeman I have not stolen your car."  
  
Yep it's the golden years!!! 
  


